



## Houston SCCA Solo Committee Meeting Minutes 05 Feb 2019

**Called to Order: Time 7:11PM**

### Attendees

- Ricardo Barnes, Matt Baum, Robert Horton, Chris Humphries, Lynn Ketcham, Brian Maskrey, Daniel McCelvey, Laurie McCelvey, Shannon Saxby, Reymond Singson, Jeff Thomson,
  - Cody Brooks, Reymond Singson, and DonnaTrusty joined by phone
- Guests in attendance: Ken Brewer
- Committee members not in attendance included: None

### FastTrack Review

- Recommended Items
    - Street Category
      - Move from exclusion list to SS
        - Audi
          - R8 (non-GT)(2008-2015)
          - R8 (non-Plus)(2016-2018)
  - Change Proposals
    - Street
      - Move from GS to HS
        - Chevrolet
          - Cobalt (non-turbo)(2006-2009)
    - Street Touring Category
      - Seeking feedback on moving the 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> gen Civics from STS to STX where they may take advantage of allowances for wider tires and aftermarket differentials. The 7<sup>th</sup> gen Civic is already classed in STX
- Tech Bulletins
  - Add the following listing to Appendix A
    - Street
      - SS
        - BMW M4 GTS
      - BS
        - Subaru WRX STi Type RA (2018)
        - Tesla Model 3 (AWD Performance)(2018)
      - DS
        - Hyundai Veloster N (inc Performance Pack)(2019)
      - GS
        - Hyundai Veloster (Turbo)(2019)
    - Street Category
      - FSP
        - Chevrolet Sonic (2012-2018)
      - SSP
        - Lotus Evora 400
      - ASP
        - BMW M2 (non-ZL9)

### Tech Chief's Report

- Every car passed Tech.



## Houston SCCA Solo Committee Meeting Minutes 05 Feb 2019

- Three helmets were confiscated and all were picked up at the end of the event
- Annual tech was a success.
  - Around 35-40 people went through.
  - Only 2 people showed up to the off-site annual tech
  - We have one more annual tech time

### Treasurer's Report

- 169 Participants 12 DB entries
- We have a credit card reader, however it is not working yet.
- We have signed contracts with GSS.
- GGP is proud of the sweeping job they did after the lot was cleared. Ricardo is going to look into renting a sweeper for GGP.

### January 6th Event Review

- To clean up event results the 'DNS' needs to be deleted out of all of the results
- No issues with the course design, although there was one comment that the stop box was too short
- WiFi live timing was an issue because the battery died
- Event efficiency:
  - 1<sup>st</sup> car at 9:32am
  - Last car at 3:18pm
  - Average overlap was 23 seconds
- We had an abnormal amount of walk ups and should have moved the day to four heats

### February 5th Event Planning

- Foreign Policy food truck
- We have flour and spray chalk
- Specialty worker positions are covered
- A couple people are going to go out and sweep GGP in preparation for this weekend.
- The committee decided to use Chris's course this month.

### March Course Review

- Ken's course needs a little more editing and will be ready for March.

### Year End Trophy Update

- Plaques are in, jackets will be ready soon.

**Meeting Adjourned: Time 8:51PM**

**Respectfully submitted by Shannon Saxby**